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I. INTRODUCTION

1. In response to the Commission’s Notice of Opportunity to Submit Written Comments on a supplemental proposal (Supplemental CR-102) dated December 20, 2012, Public Counsel offers the following comments.
II. COMMENTS
2. The Commission has filed a supplemental CR-102 in this docket.  The supplemental proposed rule is identical to the proposed rule in the Commission’s October 31, 2012, notice with one exception.  Section 4 of the existing rule, which requires that directory listings must be updated no less frequently than every fifteen months, had been removed in the Commission’s earlier proposed rule, but has been restored in the supplemental revised proposed rule.  As this is consistent with the comments Public Counsel filed on November 14, 2012, we view this change positively.  We are pleased that the proposed rule will maintain the requirement that directory listings will be updated every fifteen months.
3. However, Public Counsel is disappointed that the Commission declined to mandate saturation distribution of the so-called Blue Pages directories and also failed to incorporate language to clarify that all White Pages directories must be provided to customers free of charge.  We are further concerned that the Commission did not retain the consumer information guide section of the existing rule (Section 6), which provides valuable information on customer’s rights and responsibilities.  Please refer to Public Counsel’s November 14, 2012, comments which address these concerns in more detail.
III. Conclusion

4. Public Counsel appreciates the opportunity to provide additional comment and will be in attendance at the February 14, 2013, Proposed Rule Adoption Hearing.
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